Mary Ann Blaydes Baron

Green County Judge Executive

November 10, 2010



Office: 270-932-4024 Fax: 270-932-3635 Home: 270-932-6191

RECEIVED

DEC **2 0 2010**

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

203 West Court Street Greensburg, KY 42743-1552

Mr. Jeff Derouen
Executive Director
Public Service Commission

P.O. Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40601

Dear Mr. Derouen,

I spoke with Jeb Pinney today, October 10, 2010, in reference to two water board appointments that should have been reappointed by July 1, 2010. Joyce Ward and Harry Kessler have served on the Green-Taylor Water Board as Commissioners since July 1, 2002. These are four year appointments.

Ms. Ward and Mr. Kessler have received water personnel training through the Public Service Commission (PSC) and the Kentucky Rural Water Association (KRWA). They were certified by the PSC and KRWA in 2008. They reside in the county in which the Water District is located. The Green County Fiscal Court did not realize they should have been reappointed by July 1, 2010. The 90 day period has elapsed and we are requesting the PSC to appoint Joyce Ward and Harry Kessler to the Green-Taylor Water Board with their term ending June 30, 2014.

I would greatly appreciate a favorable response.

If you have any questions, I can be reached at 270-932-4024.

Sincerely,

Green County Judge/Executive

MABB/dsb